
 

May 21st 2022 

INITIAL STATEMENT REGARDING MESA COUNTY DISTICT 

ATTORNEY RUBENSTEIN’S REBUTTAL OF REPORT #3 

 

"We, the authors of the Mesa County Report #3 have found 

nothing in District Attorney Rubenstein's presentation or report 

which changes any of the findings or conclusions of our report. 

District Attorney Rubenstein's investigation was inadequate and 

erroneous, and our issues with that investigation will be explicitly 

detailed in a forthcoming statement." 

 

Jeffrey O'Donnell 

 

Dr. Walter C. Daugherity 
 


